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Abstract: 

The Federal Court has issued further updates on its website regarding its services during the 

continuing development of COVID-19.  

• It has, from 24 March 2020, closed its public facing counters and stopped providing face to 

face services. However, the court is still working in registry, remotely or via the phone or 

online and will provide face to face services if urgent. If the latter is a necessity, the court can 

be contacted on 1300 720 980. 

• It has issued a note, the Special Measures Information Note (SMIN-1), which sets out 

arrangements for the continued operation of the Federal Court during the COVID-19 

outbreak in Australia. The Court is acting responsibly by ensuring to prioritise the health and 

safety of the community, and in particular, parties, practitioners, judges and staff, and the 

families of all of these groups. It requires cooperation with the note of all court users and 

addresses a number of issues including filing of unsworn affidavits and a triage process for 

newly filed judge matters and urgent matters.  

See the updates here  

The Federal Circuit Court has also listed updates and information regarding changes to its services, 

see here for a list of notices, including Notices to the profession regarding courtroom and courtroom 

procedure. It is recommended to keep checking this website for any further changes, particularly in 

light of the updates from the Federal Court. 

 

 

https://nam03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fedcourt.gov.au%2Flaw-and-practice%2Fpractice-documents%2Fpractice-notes%2Fsmin-1&data=02%7C01%7Crebecca.simpson%40lexisnexis.com.au%7Cdf57555e581643b6160908d7cfa47ba3%7C9274ee3f94254109a27f9fb15c10675d%7C0%7C0%7C637206177687496234&sdata=ge%2FMiMKimVelMIL5iSuows0S4LHz7xFCCZNvP0aa2oA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.fedcourt.gov.au/news-and-events/18-march-2020
http://www.federalcircuitcourt.gov.au/wps/wcm/connect/fccweb/online-services/covid/covid-news-hp

